Ad Hoc Governance Committee Meeting, March 1, 2023 12:00 pm, Zoom
Minutes
In attendance: Carol Bradley, Jamie Doggett, Mary Hernandez, Carla Homstad and staff member Kim Anderson. Absent: David Dietrich

Mary Hernandez shared a draft version of a charter for a Governance Committee. The group discussed their remit, agreeing that they were charged with studying the current board committee structure and making recommendations for change to the full board.  This assignment was motivated, in part, by confusion about the dual nature of the current trusteeship committee (nominations and development) and by suggestions made during board training. Committee members discussed the difference between operational (purview of staff) and governance (purview of board) activities. One suggestion was that the program committee be disbanded as it had no actual board-led business.  The board could replace program and trusteeship committees with a governance committee and a resources development committee. They also suggested that committee charters could include number of meetings per year and estimated number of hours required to serve so that board members would clearly understand what they were signing up for.

Carla Homstad summarized the discussion by saying the goal of the ad hoc committee would be to bring a recommendation for committee structure to the full board at the June meeting.

Carol Bradley moved to nominate Carla Homstad chair of the ad hoc committee. Mary Hernandez seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

Mary agreed to share a draft charter for a Resources Development Committee. Kim will send Mary the draft version of what was created by the Trusteeship Committee. Kim will post the draft of the Governance charter in the board portal. The committee agreed to meet again in two weeks.

The meeting adjourned at 1:00 pm. 

